Biogaian Meeting Notes

8/27/2019

Present:  Brian (facilitator), Sadhana, Douglas, Helen, Matt, Elizabeth, MD, Laura, 

Check-in:  what sound do you associate with the summer garden?

County inspection--passed!  We finished the work early and contacted county inspector. It really does make a difference to do some spring work as well as in August.  Mowing right before a hot spell also suppresses the blackberries.  Thanks to Laura for spearheading the inspection prep!

Goat fencing--Hayra is concerned that our goat fencing by the wetland is leaning on the neighbor's fence.   Fencing doesn't have to be there any more and should be removed.  It's heavy.  Brian will take  the lead  on getting the fencing removed.  

Brush update--the piles on east side of Lost Lake might be next target for brush removal.  Bin is full, will be emptied 8/30.  

Financial report--correct report is attached (Helen brought last year's to the meeting, not the current one.)  The big expenses from Arborwell were paid out of the reserves.  For next year we should probably think about having some tree removal money in the operating budget.  The brush dumpster has so far been paid by Songaia Assn but we planned for half to come from G2T.  There will probably be a little money left to pay for invasive removal in the orchard areas. We would need a point person:  Mary? Patricia? Douglas R.?  Matt might be willing to do the work. 

Forest report--$1000 budget line for forest stewardship is not yet spent.  Art in the Forest roundtable talked about values people have and how people interact with outdoors. Interest was expressed in a process for permanent iart nstallations.  Temporary art is different from permanent. and could be much more informal.  Art that is still up in forest are MD's outdoor room and some of Jacob's installation.  Jacob has expressed intention to remove all of it. MD intends to maintain the forest room until she leaves this winter.  No new info on potential UW Capstone volunteers.  

Garden report--Irrigation system has made a huge difference in both labor and plant health.  Will have boatloads of tomatoes, but green beans failed.  Lots of beautiful flowers!  Rabbit damage no longer happening. Lots of rodent holes (rats, voles, moles).  Snakes seen many days.  MD will help us with winter sowing of several types of poppies from Bastyr.  Pears are just ripening.  Looks like it will be a good grape year.  Preservation party possibility this Friday.  Lucas has left, no other interns are clearly in the pipeline.

Owl Boxes--we will change the design because the owls that were recently spotted are barred owls, not barn owls.  So we will need larger boxes. 

Songcrest FF report--Susie suggested asking the HOA for landscaper help.  Patrick and Rich are on the HOA Board, and the Board approved having the HOA landscaper work in the food forest.  The manager has arranged for visits 4 times a year.  The first areas are to weed and rebark the first few sections. Two workers will work with Helen to clear two areas over-run with native blackberry.  

Winter CSA report--We got an email from Alexia that the area she planted for the winter CSA hasn't done well.  She wants to make sure we get full value and has sent a suggested list of substitutes.  Tomorrow the interns spend a day at Hawthorne Farm, so we will do some more research about what Alexia has to offer.  Helen will send out the list to the Biogaians and Susie, and collect input.  Helen is empowered by the committee to make the final decisions about what to trade.

Invasives--Hayra has voucher for invasive removal dump fee.  Archangel project from spring has a few returning plants, needs about 4 hours to suppress new shoots.  Brian asks what Hayra would suggest as priorities for invasive removal?  Blackberry cane is good for dumpsters because other things solarize, but canes remain a difficult problem.  

Mary has volunteered to remove ivy under cherry tree by handicap spaces.   Maybe a yurt/dance space installed where the blueberries are being overrun by bindweed?  

9/4 and 9/11 at 10am Douglas L. will give compost and microscopy lectures to interns.  All are welcome.

Next meeting:  4th Tuesday, 9/24, after dinner. 


Facilitator:  Helen


Scribe:  Mary?  backup:  Laura

Assessment:


What went well?  We didn't interrupt.  Low-key, good humored.  Easy because we had few decisions.  Timely start, timely ending.  Agenda manageable.  Good job of including both celebrations and concerns.


Improvements?  More sweetie smiles by MD. Keep numbers to about 8.  
